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https://www.facebook.com/

FlindersRangesVisitorInformationCentreQuorn/ 

CONGRATULATIONS TO KEN ANDERSON 
 
The provisional results of the Local Government election are in and 
The Flinders Ranges Council wish to congratulate Ken Anderson on 
his success in the Mayoral election campaign and look forward to 
working work with him to achieve many more positive things for 
the Council and region. 
 
Council also passes on it's condolences to outgoing Mayor Greg 
Flint, who was a very worthy opponent and wish him well for the 
future.  

Ken will be sworn in as Mayor at the Ordinary Meeting to be held 
on Tuesday 29th November 2022, along with all councillors.  

FIRE DANGER SEASON –  
Has commenced as of 1 November 2022 

After all the rain it's hard to believe but 

the Fire Danger Season for the Flinders 

District has started and is in place until 

15 April 2023. 

Also, please note the new fire danger 

rating system that is now in place and 

plan and prepare yourself, your family 

and property for the upcoming season.  

With all this rain, the material load will be high so plan and 

prepare now! 

For further information please visit www.cfs.sa.gov.au  

COMMUNITY CONSULTATION 
Amendment of  By-Law No. 2 -  

Local Government Land 
Council is currently undertaking community consultation in 
relation to an Amendment of By-Law No 2 - Local Government 
Land, following advice from the Legislative Review Committee. 
 
Details of the amendment is available from the FRC Website 
under Latest news or from the Council office. 
 
Written submissions or comments will be received by:  
 
Mr Eric Brown 
Chief Executive Officer 
The Flinders Ranges Council 
PO Box 43 
QUORN   SA   5433 
or email council@frc.sa.gov.au 
 
Submissions close at 5pm on Friday 2 December 2022  

THANK YOU  
from POWELL GARDENS 
 
A big thank you to all the volunteers who 

turned up on Saturday the 5th November 

for the Powell Gardens working bee. 

Many hands make light work and many 
weeds were pulled up and another good 
amount of mulch was spread to help keep 
the gardens healthy. 

QUORN CHRISTMAS PAGEANT ROAD 
CLOSURES 
 
Please note that the following road closures will be in place for the 
Quorn Christmas Pageant on Sunday 4 December 2022 between 
the hours of 4.00pm and 7.00pm: 

• West Tce, Between Flinders Ranges Way and Railway Tce 

• Railway Tce, Between Seventh St and West Tce 

• West Tce, Between Railway Tce and Richman Valley Road 

• Richman Valley Road, Between Wolseley Tce and South Tce 

• Hospital Road, Between Wolseley Tce to West Tce 
For further information contact The Flinders Ranges Council on 
telephone (08) 8620 0500 or email council@frc.sa.gov.au. 

mailto:council@frc.sa.gov.au
http://www.frc.sa.gov.au
http://www.cfs.sa.gov.au


QUORN PUBLIC SQUARE 

Works update 
 

Works have commenced on the Public Square behind the Council 
offices and progress has been moving along steadily.  Works are 
due for completion at the end of 2022. 

 
 

MY LOCAL SERVICES APP 
This is a free app which can be used for 
submitting a Council request/ 
complaint, checking on waste collection 
dates and Community Events 

CHRISTMAS CLOSURES 
 
Please note the temporary closure of the 
following Council facilities over the 
Christmas period : 
  
Quorn Principal Office: – close at 
12:00pm Friday 23rd December 2022 and reopen at 9:00am 
Tuesday 3rd January 2023 
  
Quorn and Hawker Depots: –  close at 12:00pm Friday 23rd 
December 2022 and reopen at 7:00am Monday 9th January 2023 
  
Flinders Ranges Visitor Information Centre – closed at 12:00pm 
Friday 23rd December 2022 and reopen at 10:00am on Tuesday 
3 January 2022. 
  
Quorn and Hawker Swimming Pools – closed 25th December 
2022 only.  
  
Any changes to existing kerb side waste collection schedules and 
transfer station opening hours will be communicated as soon as 
the information is received.  

 
Council meetings are held each month ⎥ Strategic Plan and Annual Business Plan online  ⎥ Next Council Meeting 29th November 2022 

PITHI KAWI QUORN BUSH TUCKER TRAIL 
 

Exercise equipment is now installed along 
the path at the rear of the Town Oval.  Some 

works are still to be 
completed but the 
equipment can be used. 
 
Thanks to the state 
government for 
investing in open space 
and public realm across South Australia, by 
supporting projects through local government 
grants financed through the Planning and 
Development Fund. This project received 
funding under the 2020-21 Open Space Grant 
Program.  

REMEMBRANCE DAY CEREMONIES 2022 
 
Remembrance Day ceremonies were held in Quorn, Hawker and 
Cradock on 11 November 2022.  The ceremony in Hawker was 
kindly supported by the Hawker Area School who did a fantastic 
job in handling the official proceedings. 
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